 
[image: image1.wmf] 

W E R K G R O E P

 

TERUG NAAR DE BIJBEL

                                              

                                                     Kampen, march 2012 News no. 4

Dear readers,

The last month God’s work did not stand still. Here we point to the foreign contacts of the workgroup. Where it concerns contacts in India, Burma, Kenya and southern Africa. New is a contact in Pakistan. Before we enter into details, we could generally say, that we remain amazed about the ways in which God works in this big world. While a lot of bad things happen to and among people, while great natural disasters occur, God remains calm in our eyes. He does His jobs, has people converted. He makes them grow in their Faith, churches are being built and new believers can gather with existing believers, notwithstanding disasters and threats. You and me can be a part of this. What we are going to describe below fills our hearts with joy.

KENIA – Area ELDORET
We could not send a lot of material to this area. Our Dutch publishing house is reprinting some books out of the series of English concordances and some other books. So, just like with the other contacts we have to stand at ease. This area has our attention and as soon as this stagnation is over we will continue to send packages.
Burma
Khup, the young minister, aged about 33, bears a lot of responsibility. Beside his own congregation he has to serve the other 20 (small) congregations. As workgroup we agreed to provide ministers in the books they need for the next two years. Besides, six congregations are vacant and need a minister in the future. So, you will understand that money is necessary. Perhaps you could put aside some money for them while you are praying for them. Towards the end of this letter I will explain how you can do this.

Very recently we received this e-mail from him, which we have translated out of English:
“Dear pastor Rien,

Again I greet you in the lovely name of our Lord and Saviour Jesus Christ. My family and I continue to follow the Lord. I thank the Lord for using me in a very special way the last few weeks. 

I delivered a message during a seminar for women on the task of women in the Gospel. Almost all of the 70 women present confessed their sins and gave their lives to the Lord. Besides I preached in an open air meeting. In this the Lord used me as well. During the seminar for sisters there were some who gave themselves to the Lord in order to be used in missionary work. “ (minister Khup)
We are pleased to hear that this minister is so on fire for God's Kingdom. His wife too helps him where she can.  They have three little boys, so she cannot cooperate all the time.

Small wooden churches are being build by the parishioners. One will be finished at the beginning of march 2012, so they will be protected against cold and rain too. Almost all of the church buildings are built against a slope, because the Christians live in a mountainous area.

INDIA (Adhra Pradesh) 
To our joy, pastor Jonathan developed some kind of weekend Bible School for young, future pastors last year. He made a large room of his house available for this purpose. Yesterday (26-11-2011) he wrote us the following:  "One of the students was allowed to lead the service in his own church. He had invited five fellow students as well. During the service they were given the opportunity to say something. They spoke about their bible school and spoke highly about this study.”
At the moment there are nine students who will receive, as we hope, their certificate by the end of January 2012. With the workgroup’s last money we have been able to help pastor Jonathan realize this Course. This weekend Bible School teaches in two languages: English and Telugu (the main language of the area). We hope that pastor Jonathan will be able to run this Bible School in 2012.

PAKISTAN
Since the first half of last year we came into contact with someone in a congregation, who is a professional translator. This translator offered to translate the Bible studies on our website into the nation’s language: Urdu. Besides, the translator suggested to translate the Bible studies into Punjabi, the local dialect. This dialect is also spoken in a large area of neighbouring India. After considering this suggestion for some time, we decided to have this done. That is why you can choose between four languages on our website:  Dutch, English, Urdu and Punjabi! We are a bit exited whether someone of both new languages will contact us. If that might happen we have to refer them to Christians of those language groups, of course. Both languages, Urdu as well as Punjabi are spoken by over 100,000,000 people.

Someone asked us which material we had translated. Well, some of the letters and articles written in the past, the part that relates to a Bible study. Apparently,  the Urdu and Punjabi readers cannot do much with a number of issues like names, things and places. That is why we removed the irrelevant issues before translating. Anyway, you can take a look on the website under the Bible studies button. All in all it is quite an experience to us, but at the same time a challenge to make God's Word known.

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

SWAZILAND
While revival in this nation went on, although in smoother water, Kees and Else lugthart had to look for a new accommodation. Since Else is ill and needs a lot of nursing, it was not easy for them to witness the revival at the same time. Fortunately, the Lord led them to a place near Cape Town where Else can stay at a nursing home, while Kees lives in some kind of sheltered accommodation at only five minutes distance. All in all, they are happy with the situation and can see each other often.

His fellow worker Wesley and his wife mainly take care of the new converts in Swaziland. Through the modern means of communication, Kees and Wesley stay in touch and thus form a “modern missionary couple”.

If you might want to reach the Lugtharts personally, these are their new address details:

I.I.I. MINISTRY   Kees en Else Lugthart

PO Box 45 Durbanville 7551 South-Africa

e-mail : < c.lugthart@lando.co.za >

Donations can be deposited at giro 81.51.98 or bank 48.63.80.335

De Ned. Gemeenschap voor Wereldevangelisatie at Hoenderloo.  

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
How does the Workgroup gets hold of money for the various projects, mentioned above? 
When the Workgroup stopped informing the readers by mail three times a year, there was about 2,500 euro in hand. For this money, Bibles, concordances, biblical dictionaries, children’s Bibles and small material for Sunday schools have been bought and sent. Meanwhile we received some donations, but it was and is not enough. Especially the support of the revival in Swaziland emptied the fund. That is a pity, but we would not have missed it.

Now there are two things we can do, we can quit and tell the foreign contacts that we are out of money, or we appeal to you and ask you directly if you would help us by donating money. We chose the last option. You could consider this while praying and then deposit your donation on the bank account of the Workgroup Back to the Bible foundation.

The next details are applicable:

Stichting Werkgroep Terug naar de Bijbel

Populierenstraat 51

8266 BK Kampen

on behalf of Biblical material abroad

Account number: 650276213

Although we do not like to "beg" for money, we had no choice in this case. So we urgently ask you to help. Your donations will not be made in vain. We will use the money directly, since six wooden churches are being built in Burma to house six small congregations. These churches need biblical material as well, but there is not any evangelical book store.  

Dear readers, we will leave it at that. We all go on praying and rejoice in the  Lord. That He may find us working and praying in His vineyard. Sincerely yours from Kampen.
Pastor Rien van de Kraats and brother A.A.Doorn

Foundation: Workgroup ”Back to the Bible”
Postal address: Populierenstraat 51, 8266 BK Kampen, The Netherlands; tel. 038-3328234

E-mail address: byblos@solcon.nl 

Website address: www.backtothebible.nl
Executive committee: Chairman:
Ing. M. v.d. Kraats
Secretary/treasurer:
Dhr. A.A. Doorn

The foundation is registered under no. S 025302 Chamber of Commerce at Zwolle;

Account number: 65.02.76.213
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